
Government of Newfoundland and Labrador 
Department of Finance 

Tax Administration Division 

Tobacco Retailer Inventory Return 
Labrador Border Zone Rebate Change 

Labrador Border Zone Tobacco Retailers are required to report their inventory of cigarettes and tobacco (other than 
cigarettes and cigars) as of 12:01 am, April 1, 2023 using the table below. In the event the retailer does not carry any 
inventory, a “NIL” return must be filed.  

As this inventory will not be sold until after the change in the effective tax rate, it will be subject to rebate at the rates in effect 
as of April 1, 2023.  The Department of Finance will use the information in this return to make any necessary adjustments for 
subsequently filed rebate applications. 

This return must include all Tobacco stock on the premises, including: 

(a) Dry and damaged to be returned to supplier,
(b) In transit from suppliers.

Legal Name: 

Trade Name: 

Tobacco Retailer Number: 

Address: Due Date: April 20, 2023 

Tobacco Products Inventory as at 12:01a.m., April 1, 2023. 

Type of Package Quantity 

No. of Cartons of 200 Cigarettes 

No. of Packages of 25 Cigarettes 

No. of Packages of 20 Cigarettes 

Tobacco other than cigarettes and cigars (total weight in grams) 

The “Inventory Return” must be received by the Office of the Comptroller General on or before April 20, 2023. Failure to do 
so will result in the imposition of a $100 late filing penalty.     

      .  
The above statements are hereby certified to be correct to the best knowledge and belief of the undersigned. 

Authorized Signing Officer (Please Print or Type) Title 

Signature of Authorized Signing Officer Date 

Email Address Telephone Number 

Please forward the completed return to: 
Office of the Comptroller General, Central Cashier’s Office 

P.O. Box 8720, St. John’s, NL  A1B 4J6
OR Email: TaxReturn@gov.nl.ca

For Inquires - Telephone: (709) 729-6376   Toll Free: 1-877-729-6376 

IT IS A SERIOUS OFFENCE TO PROVIDE FALSE INFORMATION ON THIS RETURN 




